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Payment Center to name a few.  
State unification along with 
tightening budgets and resources 

have brought some to question 
MACMôs role in this new Min-
nesota Judicial Branch.   
 

MACM has a strong history of 
providing strong education pro-
grams, news and networking 
opportunities to its members.  

As you recall, MACM led the 
charge in providing the National 
Center for State Courts CMP 
program to its members.  We 

also filled a role and provided a 
supervisors training conference.  
Although these are now being 
provided by the State Court Ed-

ucation and Organization Devel-
opment Team, who is doing a 
great job, these were first 
brought to you by MACM.   

 
This association has a history of 
being on the cutting edge and I 
intend to work collaboratively 

with our partners to ensure 
MACM continues well into the 
future.  I continue to hear about 
the value that MACM has pro-

vided to you in meeting your 
education needs and providing 
networking opportunities with 
colleagues in the Judicial 

Branch.   
 
     (Continued on page 2) 

It is an honor and a privilege to 
be elected MACM President.  I 
thank you for the opportunity to 

lead MACM ï over 100 years 
strong ï into the future.   
 
I want to thank Susan Love for 

her past four years as President of 
MACM.  I know the challenges 
have been many.  I appreciate her 
passion, leadership and guidance 

of the association.  I also want to 
thank Wayne Minske for serving 

as 1st Vice President and Legis-
lative Chair.  He put in a lot of 

work and did a great job organ-
izing the outreach program and 
Legislative Education day last 
year.   

 
I want to congratulate the other 
Executive Board members who 
have been elected to a 2nd term:  

Peggy Gentles, 2nd Vice Presi-
dent, Linda Sandberg, Secretary; 
Rhonda Williams, Treasurer.  
And a big welcome to Aaron 

Williamson, 1st Vice President 
and Chair of Legislation and 
Outreach and Annette Fritz as 
3rd Vice President and Chair of 

Membership Services.  I also 
want to welcome Lori Brandon, 
Bylaws Chair.  I look forward to 
working with all of you over the 

next couple of years. 
 
At this time, I wanted to take a 
moment to share a couple of 

goals I have as President of 
MACM.   
 
My first goal as President will 

be to help strengthen MACM.  
Many changes have occurred in 
the Judicial Branch in the last 10 
years including the implementa-

tion of MNCIS, the combining 
of Court Administrator posi-
tions, lowest norm, and the im-
plementation of the Centralized 

Vicky Carlson: MACM President  
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MOVING  MACM F ORWARD INTO THE FUTURE (Continued from page 1)  

For me personally, being a part of 
a professional association that val-
ues my role in the judicial system 

has been important.     
 
MACM has provided me the expe-
riences needed to participate on 

the Executive Board for the Na-
tional Association for Court Man-
agement.  MACM has also provid-
ed me the opportunity to establish 

many business and professional 
relationships along the way.  I 
canôt tell you how many times I 
contacted Pam Kilpela in the 

Fourth District over the last couple 
of years as we centralized inter-
preter scheduling and hired an in-
terpreter in the first district.  This 

was a relationship established 
through MACM.   
 
The MACM mentoring program 

also brought me in touch with 
Nancy Winger from the 9th Dis-
trict whom I have learned from. I 
have contacted Linda Murray in 

the 3rd District as we implemented 
MNCIS and interpreter schedul-
ing.   

These opportunities bring me back 
to my first goal which again will 
be to effectively collaborate so 

that MACM can continue to bring 
you outstanding education pro-
grams and wonderful networking 
opportunities.  By doing so, I hope 

we can move beyond questioning 
MACMôs value to the Minnesota  
Judicial Branch. While state fund-
ing has brought many changes and 

challenges, I do believe that we 
can continue the tradition of being 
a strong association for court ad-
ministrators, managers, and super-

visors well into the future.   
 
My second goal as MACM Presi-
dent will be to encourage you to 

take a leadership position in 
MACM in the coming years.  
MACM is only as strong as its 
leaders.  While I know itôs busy 

back at the office with implemen-
tations and vacancies, I encourage 
you to share your leadership skills 
with MACM and your colleagues.  

MACM can only continue to serve 
future generations and the good 
work it has done over the years by 

you getting involved, serving on 
committees, supporting MACM 
and taking leadership roles in the 

organization.    
 
About five years ago, we celebrat-
ed the 100 year anniversary of 

MACM.  Together we can contin-
ue to make this organization 
strong and viable for many genera-
tions to come.  To take MACM to 

the next level, we need your sup-
port and leadership skills.  You are 
the leaders of today.  Letôs work 
together to make MACM a strong 

organization for the leaders of to-
morrow. 
 
John Quincy Adams once saidé. 

ñIf your actions inspire others to 
dream more, learn more, do more 
and become more, you are a    
leader.ò 

   
Thanks again for the opportunity 
to serve as your President of 
MACM.   
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The MACM Legislative Commit-
tee has been promoting two 
events: 
 

§ MACM Week at the Capitol 
 March 5th, 2012 
 

§ May 1 ï Law Day 

 May 1st 
 

MACM Week at the Capitol:  

All MACM members were en-
couraged to meet with their local 

legislators at the Capitol during the 
week of March 5th.  If you did not 
have the opportunity to set up a 

meeting that week, there is still 
time to meet with your legislators.  
Appointments should be 10 to 15 
minutes long and focus on the pri-

orities of the Judicial Branch.   
 

The goal for fiscal year 2012 is    

Re-engineering for Greater Effi-
ciency.  The projects include: 
§ e-Court MN 
§ e-Citation 

§ e-Charging 
§ Centralized Conservator Annu-

al Accounting Reporting 
§ Expanded Use of ITV 

§ Criminal Justice Forum 
§ Adjunct Judicial Officers 
§ CourtSmart 
§ Technology Aided Training 

§ Remote Interpreting 
 

It is important to keep making 
contact with your legislators, even 
in this non-budget year.   
 

Contact Aaron Williamson or 

Wayne Minske if you would like 
some assistance setting up and at-
tending the meetings.  Remember 

to email Janet Marsha to provide 
information regarding legislative 
contacts you make. 
 

Law Day:  The theme for this 
yearôs Law Day is ñNo Courts, No 

Justice, No Freedom.ò  Law Day 

is May 1st.   
 
Law Day 2012 provides us with a 
unique opportunity to partner with 

the American Bar Association 
(ABA) in order to educate others 
about the role of the Minnesota 
Judiciary and foster public under-

standing of the Minnesota courts.   
 
The ABA website lists many ideas 
and resources to promote Law 

Day.   
 
http://www.americanbar.org/
groups/public_education/

initiatives_awards/
law_day_2012.html  

MACM L EGISLATIVE  COMMITTEE  UPDATES                                   by Aaron Williamson, Legislative Committee Chair 

MACMôs MISSION:   
 

MACM is an organization committed to the enrichment  

of its members through professional growth  

and development, opportunities, promoting  

advancements and innovations in court  

administration, and partnering with other  

professionals working to improve  

the justice system in Minnesota.  

Aaron Williamson, MACM  Vice President 
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MACM M EMBERSHIP SERVICES UPDATE                                                         by Annette Fritz, Membership Services Chair 

MACM is pleased to welcome the  
following newest members:   
¶ Dean Buker, 

¶ Jessie Carlson 
¶ Brigid Murphy 
¶ Lisa Kimmes 
¶ Ann Marie OôNeill 

¶ Aaron Williamson 
¶ John Erar 
¶ Kathy McFarlane 
¶ Dave Goeddertz 

¶ Sue Haugen 
¶ Sean Jones, and  
¶ Paula Lang   
 

Congratulations to Sherilyn Hu-
bert.  She was the recipient of a 
$500 scholarship which she will 

use towards her Fellowship pro-
gram through the National Center 
for State Courts.  Her research pa-

per is on the CAMPER program.   
 
Over the upcoming month, the 
MACM Membership Services 

Committee will be reviewing the 
strategic initiatives identified at 

the Executive Board meeting.  

The priorities identified by the 
Membership Services Committee 
will be shared in an upcoming 

newsletter column.   

THANK  YOU TO NACM V OLUNTEERS                                           by Vicky Carlson, MACM President 

A big shout out to all of the 
MACM members that volunteered 
their time during the NACM con-

ference.   
 
These individuals assisted with 
registration, networking, merchan-

dise table, decorating, hosting and 
reporting or participated in some 
skits during the Ethics session.   
 

The National Association for 
Court Management really relies on 
local assistance to make their con-
ferences a success.  And we did 

not let them down in Minnesota.   

Thanks again to the following: 
¶ Peggy Gentles 
¶ Judy Peterson  

¶ Susan Love  
¶ Diane Fox  
¶ Sandee Tollefson  
¶ Kathy Narlock  

¶ Jeri Boetcher  
¶ Jennifer Schlieper  
¶ Wayne Minske  
¶ Pam Kilpela  

¶ Robyn Boche  
¶ Sarah Lindahl-Pfieffer  
¶ LuAnn Blegen   
¶ Chris Channing  

¶ Linda Sandberg  
¶ Annette Fritz 

¶ Vicky Carlson 
¶ Krista Anderson  
¶ John Erar  

¶ Connie Gackstetter 
¶ Rebecca Becker  
¶ Aaron Williamson 
¶ Kelle Schleis  

¶ Brigid Murphy 
¶ Marsha Unthank  
¶ Kelle Schleis  
¶ Rhonda Bot 

¶ Jeri Scheller 
 

My apologies if anyone was 

missed.  Thanks again.  Vicky 

Carlson 

Annette Fritz: Third Vice President 



P a g e  5  V o l u m e  4 ,  I s s u e  1  

MACM A NNUAL  BUSINESS MEETING  OVERVIEW                                                     by Susan Love, MACM  Past President 

It was wonderful to see so many MACM members at the 2012 NACM Mid-Year Conference.  We really en-

joyed the opportunity to network with each other and attend some incredible keynote and plenary presenta-

tions.  

 

At the MACM Business meeting, we held the biennial elections of officers.  Your newly elected and re-elected 

officers are: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please join me in congratulating the new MACM Officers.  I also want to acknowledge and thank the          

following outgoing officers for their years of service to MACM: 

 

(Left to right) Aaron Williamson, Vice President; Annette Friz, 3rd Vice President; Peggy Gentles, 2nd Vice 
President; Lori Brandon, Bylaws Chair; Vicky Carlson, President; Rhonda Williams, Treasurer; Linda 
Sandberg, Secretary; Susan Love, Past President 

(Left to right) Peggy Gentles, current 2nd Vice President; Michael Moriarity, outgoing Past President; Rhonda Wil-
liams, current Treasurer; Wayne Minske, outgoing 1st Vice President;  Susan Love, outgoing President; Linda Sand-
berg, current Secretary; Vicky Carlson, current President 


